## UNIVERSITY OF YORK

## HESLINGTON, YORK

TELEPHONE 59861

DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH AND RELATED LITERATURE

31st March 1968

Dear Niss Codwane-

I am writing to confirm that I have arranged a field-course relating to Old English and Old Norse studies, to be held in Orkney during the Long Vacation.

The course will consist of some practical archaeological work upon a site in the area of Norse settlement on the Mainland, visits to other sites of current excavation, to notable sites and monuments (in which the islands are particularly rich) of importance to early Germanic studies, and participation in the Orkney Quincentenary Lectures with which the field-course is planned to coincide.

The course will be directed by Dr R. J. Berry of the Royal Free Hospital School of Medicine, Dr R. Brothwell of the British Museum and myself.

I regard the field-course as an integral part of the Department's degree-course in Old English and Old Norse studies, and I therefore most strongly advise you to undertake it.

Since you cannot be expected to support the cost of the course unaided, you are recommended to apply for a vacation study grant to your Local Education Authority, and I shall very shortly be able to supply you with an estimate of expenses which you should submit with your application.

Yours sincerely,

S. Fradley.

S. A. J. Bradley Lecturer in English

Miss J. F. Cochrane Woodmans Green Linch Liphook Hants.